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      MAIDEN NEWTON ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON

THURSDAY 9 APRIL 2015 AT 7.00 P.M. 

IN THE COMMUNAL ROOM WEBBERS PIECE

CHAIR: Cllr. Alan Goff (AG)  

PRESENT:            Cllr. Cherri Dyke         (CD)
        






       Cllr. Sally Falkingham (SF)           
       Cllr. Neville Higman    (NHi)     
Cllr. Norman House    (NHo)

Cllr. Paul Valinski        (PV)
                                                                                                                                                              

                                                                              
        County and District 

                                                                               
        Cllr. Jill Haynes           (JH)

                                                                               
        John Ball (Clerk)         (JB)

Ten members of the public attended the meeting. 

Copies of all written reports were distributed to attendees and AG asked that each should be read as the item came up on the agenda with any questions being taken at the end of each item.
	
	Apologies for absence had been received from Cllr. Diana Padfield (DP)  

	

	1
	Chairman’s Report :
The Chairman’s Report was presented by AG - see Appendix 1 attached. 
· AG additionally thanked NHo for his service as a councillor following his decision not to stand in the forthcoming election.

	

	2
	Dorset County Council (DCC) Report :
The DCC Report was presented by JH - see Appendix 2 attached. 

· She had not included mention of the Dorset Waste Partnership in her report although there had been well publicised issues. Although there had been a large overspend, savings were still being achieved and the new bin service was infinitely better that the previous black sack system. Specialist training was being given for roadside litter clearing where there had been an increase in fast food waste. It was likely that the final phase of the new bin system (covering the Lyme Regis area) would be delayed.

  
	

	3
	West Dorset District Council (WDDC) Report :
The WDDC Report was presented by JH – see Appendix 3 attached. 
There were no questions.
	

	4
	Allotment Association Report :
The Allotment Association Report had been submitted by their Chairman Charles Le Vay – see Appendix 4 attached.  There were no questions.

	

	5
	Footpaths Report :
Chris Slade (CD), the Parish Council Footpath Representative, had submitted a report – see Appendix 5 attached. 
· JB said that he would forward the report to Dave Ackerley, DCC’s Rights of Way Officer, as there were some issues for him to address. 
· JB was asked to thank CS for all the work he did during the year. 
	JB

JB


	6
	Transport Report :
The Transport Report was presented by SF - see Appendix 6 attached. 
· SF mentioned the 212 bus service and confirmed that South West Coaches had withdrawn from the route. Damory had submitted a proposal to take over the whole service from 20 April.

 
	

	7
	Allotments Report :
The Allotments Report had been submitted by DP – see Appendix 7 attached. 
· AG asked that the decision on the possible provision of a further skip be deferred until the May meeting. 
  
	

	8
	Multi-use Games Area (MUGA) Report :
PV presented the Multi-use Games Area (MUGA) Report – see appendix 8 attached. 

	

	9
	Play Area Report :
In CD’s absence, Clare May had prepared a short Play Area Report – see Appendix 9 attached.

	

	
	Meeting closed at 7:25 p.m. Date of next meeting: 7 April 2016 at 7.00 p.m.  
	


Parish Clerk: John Ball, 3 Harveys Close, Maiden Newton, DT2 0BN.  Tel 01300 320522

